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Prayer Letter                      August 2025

          Matt  Dallita
  Joash    Jadon  Justus

  

This summer seemed like one major event after another. We received two visiting youth teams during the summer. 
In June we hosted Grace Baptist in Anderson, IN and in July we hosted the youth group from our sending church, 
West Florida Baptist Church in Milton, FL. Both visiting teams got to experience many aspects of the ministry here 
in Honduras. We were able to give testimony of what God has done over the past twenty years, for His glory! 
In July we hosted our annual youth conference for area churches. Pastor Nathan Brown from Cornerstone Baptist
in Michigan was our speaker this year. The theme of the youth conference was “Converse con Dios” (Talk with God), 
focusing on the teenagers’ relationship with God. During the conference we had 8 teenagers begin a relationship 
with God by accepting Jesus Christ as Savior. Several other teenagers made spiritual decisions to deepen their 
commitment in their relationship with Jesus Christ in spiritual disciplines and yielded service for Him.        

Celebratory Summer 

On July 28, we celebrated 25 years of marriage! The church here had a special dinner for us where they made us
feel very loved with testimonies and activities to express their appreciation for our family. God has been good to us 
and His grace has seen us through the ups and downs of life and ministry. The next week, we were able to celebrate 
the twentieth anniversary of the founding of the first church plant here through Team Honduras. It was an emotional 
weekend celebration. Our sons, Joash and Justus, were able to attend and give testimony to what God has done in
their lives growing up on the mission field at Iglesia Bautista El Faro. The two pastors that we ordained and sent out, 
Alex Reyes and Daniel Pineda, came with parts of their congregations and preached on Saturday. The former pastor
of our sending church, Alan Stewart, preached on Sunday. To God be the glory, great thing He has done!        


